
LOCAL MARINE NOTICE 
PORT OF DAMPIER 

 
  

 

Dampier Vessel Traffic Service  |  Phone: (08) 9159 6556   |   dampier.vts@pilbaraports.com.au  
Mariners and other port users are requested to notify the Harbour Master on the discovery of new dangers or suspected 

dangers to navigation within the port. All current local Marine Notices are available on our website. 

Port of Dampier – Decommissioning of Inner 
Anchorage 3    

 

Number:   D09/2025       Date: 24/04/2025 

 

 

 

Port users and mariners are advised that Inner Anchorage 3 in Dampier Mermaid sound in 
position 20⁰27.54’S 116⁰ 44.88E is decommissioned and discontinued due to nature of the 
bottom being Benthic Habitat (Reef).  

This notice will be cancelled once the nautical charts are updated.  

  

 

 

 

 

Capt. Mike Minogue  
Harbour Master  

Date of effect: 22/04/2025 

Details:  Port of Dampier – Decommissioning of Inner Anchorage 3     

Former notice: NA 

Charts and publications:  AUS 57, 59 ENC Cell – AU5058P0 

Further notice:  NA 

Attachments: Chartlet of the location   
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